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SOLAR PANELS PASS:  Two no votes would have killed the conditional use permit for the solar arrays that 905 Claymark that will abut several lots in the Essex Point Subdivision. Alderman David Karney and Lynn Wright were missing for the meeting. That left just six people.  For anything to pass you need at least five favorable votes.  So if the vote was 4-2 in favor, the bill would have failed. 

The proposal is in Ward-1 with 905 Claymark being in off Clayton Road at the end of the street.  The backyard abuts houses on Devlin Street. There is no Ward-1 alderman sponsoring the bill. The bill is sponsored by Fred Meyland-Smith from Ward-3 and Phil Behnen of Ward-4.

The 3-point shot rule:  My problem has never been solar power.  It has been the fact that all the solar panels will be out of sight of the homeowner behind a newly built retaining wall and abutting the property of neighbors.  I think there should “The 3-Pointer Rule.”   In the NCAA a 3-point basket is 20-feet 9-inches. Any structure or solar panel must be at least that far from a neighboring property line to be  approved. 

The Essex Point subdivisions trustees have been to meetings and told aldermen that 19-of-26 homeowners are against not the solar panels, but the location of the panels. Tim Welby in meetings about other issues has always acted like he was a big subdivision trustee supporter, since he is one for the Thornhill subdivision.   

During the Ward-1 tree house conditional use permit fight Welby has stated that he supports the two trustees who turned down the request for the tree house. 

On Monday night Welby voted against the trustees of Essex Point and voted for the placement of the solar panels.

The bill allowing the conditional use permit passed 5-1 with only Ward-1 alderwoman Nancy Avioli voting against it.   

UNSAFE AT LONGVIEW OR MORE MONEY DOWN THE DRAIN FOR THE GLASS DOUBLE WIDE:   If you didn’t notice, the first week of March saw the yellow caution tape being wrapped around portions of the Longview Farmhouse. It has been 2 ½ years since Mayor/Cigarette Lobbyist Dalton cut the ribbon after the new addition that included an expensive brick sidewalk and steps to the new addition and to the original house. That brickwork is now failing.  The bricks are cracking and crumbling causing the city to put the always attractive yellow CAUTION tape up. 

The brick steps leading up to the main doors of the addition have the sides of the steps crumbling away.  The new brick steps from the driveway to the west side of the porch of the farmhouse have the started to crumble and were draped in yellow caution tape. 

Brick is not the best material to use for a congested park setting.  Brick is more expensive to maintain and more liable to failure because of water freezing and thawing in the winter. Alderwoman Lynn Wright and her buddy Claire Chosid in 2009 were pushing for $25,000 no-bid brick work to be done on the east side of the house.  They wanted new brick work to lead to a brick patio was the grossly unsafe.  The city ended up spending $35,000 that included money to fix the damaged brick patio.  Here is the new damage.
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NEW LOGO…NOT AGAIN!   NOW ART COMMISSION WANTS TO DESIGN A NEW CITY LOGO:  Back in 2007 then Alderman and soon to be an alderman again Jon Benigas pushed through giving a no-bid non-competitive $3,000 dollars of work to resident and local graphic artist Jim Ward to design a new city logo. 

At the time I thought this was stupid because the big expense is not so much getting the new design but it is replacing all the other city logos on stationary, the sides of trucks, on signs and on the wall behind the Aldermanic dais. 

Ward supplied five different logos (if you want to see them e-mail me and I’ll send you copies).  None of the aldermen liked any of them.  

Lynn Wright, chair of the Arts Commission said that she asked Mayor/Cigarette Lobbyist Jon Dalton about the Arts Commission looking at a new logo and he told her he didn’t “have a problem with it.”

Of course I have maintained that any new logo for Town and Country should include a Deer jumping over the hood of a BMW.

EXPENSIVE SCULPTURES FOR THE PARK:  The Arts Commission also wants to raise money to commission a well known sculptor to produce a large size piece of art for Longview Park. 

Commission member Bill Schawacker, who I have described in the past as an “art snob” originally wanted to have a week or a month long show of art from private residents on display at the Longview House.  He immediately started dropping names of residents who know expensive paintings by well known artists. Give me a break!  Who is going to guard and insure this stuff?  Also Schawacker didn’t seem too interested in in including art work that wasn’t done by famous artist.

WHAT ABOUT THE RECESSION:  Lynn Wright mentioned that a commission member who is a former high school art teacher was willing to design a new logo at no cost.  She then explained that the city could gradually phase out the old logo and work in the new one.   Well that defeats the purpose of having a logo.  A logo is an immediate identifying mark or brand.  If you have two you are only going to confuse people. 

I think it is great that the Arts Commission is offering a new design at no initial. 

The fact that Schawacker wants to create a foundation to raise money for the sculpture for the park is also the way to go and not to put it on the backs of the tax payers.   It never ceases to amaze to though how people in West County will through a cocktail party to raise money for art or sculptures…but you don’t see anyone out here having the cocktail party to raise money for the Salvation Army or Red Cross.

My big concern is appearance.  Many people will not realize that a $150,000 or more sculpture doesn’t come from tax money but donations. During this recession I would prefer having a fundraiser to rehire the two cops we laid off last October.  

PARK PARKING LOT EXPANSION COMMITTTEE:  The new committee appointed by Mayor/cigarette Lobbyist Jon Dalton met for the first time on St. Patricks Day evening at 7pm at Longview Park.  The committee is made up of the chairman former mayor Skip Mange, aldermen Fred Meyland-Smith and Lynn Wright, Hank Vogt who lived in the Wheatfield Farm subdivision, where there are a lot of people upset with the idea spending money to expand parking at a Park.  One of their positions is that in 2000 the park was promised by Mange to be kept a “passive” park. Caroline Huether, a Dalton appointee on the police commission from Peacock Farms in Ward-2 is the fifth member.

Mange began the meeting by saying Dalton wanted to be present but was called out of town.  

Well DUH!  Dalton is a lobbyist and it is St. Patrick’s Day in Jefferson City at the Statehouse. That is a clear priority…party with legislatures or tend to city business?  That is a no brainer.    

In the audience was Mariette Palmer, non-resident Claire Chosid and a married couple.  

Good news.  There were plenty of places to park.

At the beginning of the meeting Mange talked about how park grants for the County, State or Feds the proposal had to include an engineering study.

He then talked about one proposal to build a parking lot on the south side of Clayton Road on some right of way. This would require a lot of fill dirt and force people to walk across Clayton Road. This does not mention the fact that MoDot back in the days when they were the Missouri Highway Department abandoned use the right of way.  When the city was forced to take over Clayton Road they continued to abandon the property. Mange to his credit did mention this. 

The estimate to build the parking lot on the south side of Clayton Road was $362,350.   That did not include the likely legal bills from the property owners who have been maintaining the property for the last fifty years.

A plan to move Clayton Road to the south and then use the existing Clayton Road as a parking lot was in the $1,000,000 ballpark.

They then talked about using “green pavers” to pave a parking lot for 59 cars in pasture where grass could see grow, but could not be used as grazing land for the four therapy horses.  The pasture is already too small for four houses there from April to the end of October. They want to reduce grazing space. 

COOKED BOOKS… BUILDING ON A FALSE PREMISE!  In beginning of Mange’s presentation he used a premise where he used FALSE NUMBERS to create a need for expanded parking.  This told me that Mange is likely already in the corner of the “Pave the Park People.”  Clearly already in that corner are Wright and Parks Director Anne Nixon.

Mange presented a document that claimed 220 people can fit in the farmhouse-conference center and using a ratio of 1-parking space per every four people they needed 59 spaces just f the house. 

I kept my mouth shut for 30-minutes and could no longer do it.  I interrupted the meeting and pointed out that the fact used to expand parking was completely false!    

The fire code only allows 100 people to be in the entire building, new and old sections at any one time. That would mean they needed under Mange’s formula just 25 parking spaces. 

Once I mentioned that his premise for more parking was off by 120%, Mange said when he looked at the fire code plaque he realized he was wrong.  But he went ahead and used the WRONG DATA for his parking-need theory. 

Anne Nixon started to hem and hum, but admitted there could be no than 100 people in the house.

The unscientific parking study in 2010 was presented.  Anne Nixon showed there were 100 days from February to November when there were more cars parked at the park than the 66 spaces allowed. 

 Anne did not have important information such as time of day and if there were Horse Therapy groups (16 or more spaces per session 2 sessions a day) or conflicting large groups using the pavilion. She also could not say how long the lot of overfilled on average and exactly how many cars for each incident.  

Carolyn Huether brought up several questions showing she was not too impressed with the survey. 

PLANS FOR AN ILLEGAL MEETING: Skip Mange said he planned to attend a neighborhood meeting at a Wheatfield farm residence.  They chose a date of March 30.  Suddenly Fred Meyland-Smith and Lynn Wright wanted to attend.  The committee consists of five people.  If three or more of them attend a function where the topic they were empanelled to discuss is talked about, by Missouri Law they have to make it an open meeting to the public and post the meeting time and place in advance.   

Hank Vogt, a resident of the subdivision and Mange attending was okay, but add one more you have a quorum and the meeting has to be open to the public. 

I mentioned this again and got another “Death Ray” stare from Lynn Wright.  Skip Mange at first said he thought I was wrong but would discuss it the city attorney. A few minutes later he admitted that I was probably correct and maybe Fred and Lynn should not attend. 

Public Forum:  Next a discussion was held about when to have a public forum on the issue.  It was decided to hold the meeting on Thursday April 14 at 7pm.  

IRONIC:  Originally they wanted to hold it at Longview, but decided to hold it at City Hall as there might not be enough parking at Longview as people attending the forum would have to compete with park users for parking spaces. 

BEGINNING AND END:  It was funny.  At the beginning of the meeting after presenting all the options Mange, said,” The next step after studying the options is to hire an engineer to design what is decided.”

Before the meeting ended Hank Vogt corrected Mange and said he forgot to include the final option…to decide and not increase parking and not hire an engineer. 

ONE INTERESTING PLAN:  Mange did present a plan that I thought was very interesting.  It included making the first east driveway a one-way entrance and use the other eastside driveway for parking. The two driveways on the west side would be one-way exits with the left drive for left turns only and the right drive for right turn turns only.  Then use already paved areas to increase parking by 15 more spaces.  Plus add six more spaces around the tennis court.  That would give you a total of 21 new spaces. 

I thought this was an excellent compromise plan, but felt Lynn Wright and Anne Nixon would HATE IT. 

INTERESTING OBSERVATION:  I mentioned to a neighbor that I was going to this meeting.  She had an interesting comment.  

“The fact is people who live in Town and Country don’t want to rent that place!  There are much nicer places to hold a party where you can have music on the patio (forbidden at Longview) and don’t have to compete for space with screaming kids having a good time at a park, have plenty of parking plus pick you own caterer.”

I think she had a good point.    

DEER-CAR CRASHES:  Capt. Gary Hoelzer has provided me the report on the first two months of deer-car encounters.  There were 11 incidents in the first two months of 2011 as compared with 14 in 2010.  Ward 4 had 5 incidents, Ward 2 had 4 incidents and Ward 3 had 2.    


MONTH/ DAY
TIME
LOCATION


January



1
5
1329
14119 Northmill Court

2
5
1522
910 Old Woods Mill 

3
12
1659
Mason at South City Limits

4
14
0517
Topping Road

5
30
1652
Mason and Park Place


February



6
5
2334
Mason / Van Courtland

7
10
2244
Ladue / Bellerive Country Club Grds

8
16
1850
Ladue west of Mason

9
17
0919
Ladue / Bellerive Country Club

10
17
1926
Conway east of 141

11
24
1914
Clayton and Weidman

12









QUITE AN OFFICE:  In our last newsletter we reported how the ex-convict drug dealer, Brian Marchant-Calsyn of 1761 Topping Road has a new business, Zeal Sales, Inc. which is registered with the Missouri Secretary of State Office at 14248 F Manchester Rd Suite 334.  The other night I drove over to 14248 F Manchester Road and found it to be quite an office building. I believe that Suite 334 is no bigger than a post office box. 
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I think this is Marchant-Calsyn’s fourth internet sales company.  His last one, Health Career Agents was evicted for a Town and Country office building and lawsuits against both the company and Marchant-Calsyn recently resulted in judgments against him and the company.  

As a regular on the Saturday estate sales in the area, I was not surprised how in July of 2010 Marchant-Calsyn apparently lied when advertising in the Post-Dispatch for an Estate Sale at his house and advertising on the internet for a “Moving Sale.”  No one died and Brian didn’t move.           
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